Community Speedwatch Report – March 2025

3 is the magic number!  The 3 active members of the village Speedwatch group have been involved in only 3 sessions this past year spanning 3 hours and using 3 separate sites.  However, they have educated 6 drivers in that time through Police correspondence.  Moreover, an additional 1,882 have possibly been clutching their steering wheels in dread as to whether they have tipped over the acceptable speed limit when they pass the Hi Viz brigade!  

We have successfully secured the loan of a new speeding device that is a vast improvement on the last one.  However, it is anticipated that we will lose this device shortly unless we are able to demonstrate to the Police that we are using it reasonably consistently.   
The group’s membership is now small thus preventing us from being a greater presence in and around the village and keeping down any antisocial behaviour. A greater number of volunteers would help enormously because an all-too-common sight is the dipped bonnet as vehicles approach!

On a positive note, we have felt that the volume of and excessive speeding through the village is less prevalent than before.  Is there a connection with the change in road speed zones in the local area.

More people are killed in traffic than in all other crimes combined and therefore we would encourage anybody who is interested in keeping our neighbourhood safe to get involved in this scheme.  It is not an onerous responsibility, and anyone can decide when they wish to participate.  

Anne Smith
Whatlington Community Speedwatch
  
 



